


Hansen , Edward J . , EMNRD 

Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

From: Hansen, Edward J., EMNRD 
Thursday, September 09, 2010 3:40 PM 
'Du'Bois Ferguson' 
Leking, Geoffrey R, EMNRD; JMBarber@dow.com; 'Rick Deuell' 
Discharge Permit (GW-73) Additional Information for Remediation Termination Request 

RE: "3rfl Quarter Monitoring Results - 2010" 
for the Schlumberger Oilfield Services' 
Schlumberger Oilfield Services Facility - Hobbs 
1105 W. Bender Ave., Hobbs, New Mexico 
Discharge Permit (GW-73) Additional Information for Remediation Termination Request 

Dear Mr. Ferguson: 

The New Mexico Oil Conservation Division (OCD) has received the 3rd Quarter Monitoring Results -
2010 for the Schlumberger Oilfield Services Facility - Hobbs, dated August 18, 2010, and has conducted a 
review of the report. The report, submitted for the above-referenced site, indicates that the Schlumberger 
Oilfield Services (Schlumberger) is complying with the requirements of 20.6.2 NMAC [Water Quality Control 
Commission (WQCC) Regulations]. Therefore, the OCD concurs with the recommendations as specified in the 
report. Please submit a formal request for termination of the remediation and monitoring activities at this site, 
including, but not limited to: 

Source control (i.e., SVE monitoring results that indicate that the source has been eliminated) 
Groundwater remediation (i.e., groundwater monitoring results that indicate that the groundwater has 

been below WQCC regulatory standards for eight consecutive quarterly sampling events for MW-7 and MW-8) 

The request may reference previously submitted reports. 

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact 
at 505-476-3489. 

Edward J. Hansen 
Hydrologist 
Environmental Bureau 
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